The first principal's meeting of the 1955-56 session was held at Douglass High School Mr. Drummond acting as chairman until the group had an election.

The meeting was opened with the praying of the Lord's Prayer after which the minutes of the previous meeting were read and

approved.

The following officers were elected: Mr. Douglass Bowman. Chairman, Mr. Curtis Ewing, Co-Chairman and Mrs. Janie S.

Redwood Secretary.

Mrs. Ruth Shulke and Mr. Gibson gave out the READING READINESS and SEVENTH GRADE STATE tests with suggestions and directions for recording. Mr. Gibson emphasized the importance of recording the pupil's name correctly, boys first and girls follow, last name first, first name second and the middle name last.

This year some of the schools have been helped with physical inspection by the Health Depertment's Nurses. Mrs. Shulke suggested that if they felt it was a help to have the nurses help with physical inspection they may want to write Doctor Sauder letting him know how much the help was appreciated.

Mr. Gibson explained that milk can be secured for all schools with or without cafeteria service. The school would be reembursed from 3 to 4  $\phi$ . Each school interested MUST let Mr. Emerick know

in the very near future.

Mr. Sydnor asked all of the teachers to send to him as soon as possible the CUMULATIVE RECORDS of their seventh grade students

who are entering the Douglass High School for this session.

Mr. Drummond suggested that the grades of the 8th. grade be sent to each teacher so that the teacher may have them as a follow-up measure. The other members agreed that it would serve a great purpose. Mr. Sydnor promised to do his very best in getting this information to each school.

Mr. Drummond suggested that for our next meeting we should have an agenda. After some discussion it was decided we should have given the standard tests by that time and that we could discuss the test results, thinking of some good remedial measures

to be used.

Mrs. Shulke explained that the LIONS CLUB advocated helping with eye defects concerning glasses and that we should check all possible sources for help as well as for dental help. Mrs. Ellis and Mr. Drummond said that they would check all possible sources for eye and dental help and report to the principal's meeting the next time.

The following principals and staff were present: Mrs. Lola Jackson, Mr. Douglass Bowman, Mr. Curtis Ewing, Mrs. Henrietta Ellis, Mr. S.M.Sydnor, Mr. F.E.Drummond, Mrs. Janie Redwood, Miss Violet Arter, Mrs. Ruth Shulke and Mr. C.J. dibson.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned to meet again New Jh. 1955 of 7:20 P.M. of Douglass Wish

to meet again Nov. 14. 1955 at 7:30 P.M. at Douglass High School.

> Mr. Douglass Bowman - Chairman Mrs. J.S.Redwood - Secretary